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From the Town Manager  
  
Dear Reader:  
 

We are fortunate on Cape Cod to experience all four seasons.  Each brings its 
own beauty and reminds us of how lucky we are to live, work and play in the 
Town of Barnstable.  With the start of the fall season, we are reminded of the 
changes that not only happen in nature, but in government as well.   
  
We have begun work on the FY2018 budget process.  Finance Director Mark 
Milne and Budget Director Bob O’Brien provided the Town Council and staff 
with the FY2018 Budget Calendar last month.  I am working with department 
heads on both the Capital and Operating Budgets. 
  
Next month the U.S. Presidential election takes place on Tuesday, November 
8th.  For the first time Massachusetts will have Early Voting.  Remember “the 
world is run by those who show up” and your vote counts!  If you have not  
already done so, voter registration for the November election ends on 
Wednesday, October 19th.  More information about this year’s election is  
provided under the Town Clerk’s section of this newsletter. 
  
Wishing you a pleasant autumn, 
 

Mark S. Ells 

Inside this Month’s Issue: 
 Town Clerk Reminders 
 Superintendent’s Corner 
 Town Collector Updates   
 Consumer Affairs News 
 Plastic Bag Ban 
 Open Budget Update 
 Harbormaster Updates 

 

 
 Library Information for our seven  

village libraries 
 Meeting Calendar 
 Openings on Boards, Committees,  

Commissions 
 Hurricane Preparedness  

Information 
 Events and Activities 

 

Town Hall will be closed on Monday, October 10, 2016  
In observance of the Columbus Day Holiday. 



TOWN CLERK REMINDERS FOR OCTOBER… 
If you haven’t registered your dog, please send in by mail a copy of 
the current rabies certificate and a check for $ 12.00 (if the animal is 
spayed or neutered) or $15.00 (if the animal is not spayed or  
neutered).  Included in this charge is a late fee since all dogs were 
to be licensed by July 1, 2016. Please do so immediately in order to 
avoid an additional fine. 
 

Election Calendar: 
 Last day to register to vote for the State Election is Wednesday, 
October 19, 2016.   
      The Town Clerk’s office will be open until 8:00 PM. 
 Absentee Balloting will be available early October 
 Early Voting will begin on October 24, 2016 Monday through Friday until noon on  
      November 4, 2016 on the third floor of Town Hall.  Additionally, Early Voting will also   
      take place on Saturday, October 29, 2016 from 8:00 AM until 2:00 PM at the  
      Barnstable Police Station, 1200 Phinney’s Lane, Hyannis. 
 State Election is Tuesday, November 8, 2016.  All polling places will be open 

during the normal voting hours of 7:00 AM – 8:00 PM. 
 

If you have moved or recently re-located please call our office to confirm your current 
voter registration (508-862-4044). 
 

Any questions about licensing or voter status please call:  508-862-4044.  We are here 
to help.  The Town Clerk is open for business from 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Monday 
through Friday at the Town Hall, 367 Main Street, 1st Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601 
 

Happy Halloween, 
 

Ann M Quirk  
Town Clerk      
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News You Can Use 

 
Plastic Bag Ban Begins October 3, 2016 

To help protect our local environment, oceans 
and keeping our community clean, on October 
3, 2016 the Town of Barnstable Plastic Bag Ban 
begins. All businesses and  
establishments in our Town will be required to 
comply with the ordinance and customers are 
encouraged to bring their own bags. Please visit 
the Town of Barnstable’s webpage for more  
information:  http://www.townofbarnstable.us/
ConsumerAffairs/BagsIt/default.asp.  
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Superintendent's Corner 
 

October Greetings! 
 

Our 2016-17 school year is off to a strong start as we focus on providing our 5,000  
students with an exceptional education. During my short time within the community, I 
have learned that Barnstable Public Schools is a proud world community with over 30 
languages spoken in grades prekindergarten to grade 12.  Our diverse student  
community is one of many strengths of our school system, as we prepare our students 
to graduate college and career ready in a global economy.  Moreover, the  
Department of Elementary and Secondary Education has announced our most  
diverse school, Hyannis West Elementary, has been designated as a Level 1 school.  
This designation is the highest accountability designation a school can receive,  
indicating the school is meeting or exceeding its state targets for student learning. We 
congratulate our Hyannis West educators, students and families for this important  
designation. 
 

As Barnstable’s new superintendent, I am spending these early months connecting 
with stakeholders in our schools, and within our broader community, to learn where the 
system has been, where it stands now, and where it wants to be as we move forward 
together. School districts are complex organizations comprised of multiple stakehold-
ers who contribute to the development of our youngest citizens.  A comprehensive  
entry plan is guiding my developing understanding of Barnstable Public Schools,  
creating the foundation for collective planning and decision-making. Through my  
early activities I am focused on the following transition goals: 
 

1. Develop a deeper understanding of the district’s strengths, challenges, and  
opportunities through the lens of school and community members. 

2. Build trust and confidence through a process of open, honest, and respectful 
communication and presence in the community. 

3. Learn about the core values, norms, expectations, and goals of the district and 
community. 

4. Understand district capacity in terms of human, financial, capital and             
instructional resources. 

5. Produce collective new thinking and innovation after engaging in group sense 
making of entry plan findings. 

 

My entry plan is posted on our district’s homepage (www.barnstable.k12.ma.us) under 
the “District Information” tab and includes information of upcoming educator, parent, 
and community focus groups. I look forward to learning more about our community’s 
hopes and dreams for our students in the months ahead! 
 
All the best, 

Meg 
Superintendent of Schools 
Barnstable Public Schools 

Meg Mayo-Brown 
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The Barnstable Pumpout Boats are in service through Columbus Day weekend and they will be 
running Thursday through Tuesday. The boats can be easily identified. Both boats are white 

center console vessels with the lettering “HARBORMASTER” on both sides. The pumpout boats 
monitor VHF channels 16 and 09 during operating hours. Please continue to schedule 

pumpouts using the e-mail address pumpout@town.barnstable.ma.us or call the  
Harbormaster's office at (508) 790-6273. It is helpful to schedule pumpouts in advanced.  

The shore side pumpout will be available in Hyannis Harbor as well as  
Barnstable Harbor through October during daylight hours.  

Contact the Dockmasters for assistance. 
Bismore Park Marina: (508) 790-6327 

Barnstable Harbor Marina: (508) 326-1836 

News from Consumer Affairs- Sealer of Weights and Measures 
October 2016 Back to School Survey 
“Yes I am convinced that the Weights and Measures system in this country has been a  
tremendous success. Our shoppers by the millions shop every day and make tens of millions of 
purchases based on weight, measure and count. They shop in the well- placed belief that they 
will not be cheated. You make confidence in the honesty of the market a fact. Your  
predecessors built the heritage which makes the slogan “Equity in the marketplace” a proud 
and real tradition, a tradition in which every one of us should be proud.” 
 

Presented by ALBERT D THOLEN Chief, Office of Weights and Measures National Bureau of 
Standards 1979 
 

Mr. Tholen’s words are a prevalent today as they were back in 1979, we are all consumers and 
none of us want to be cheated. All these loyalty cards, member cards give deals if we spend 
so much we will get rewarded. On the occasion we get overcharged or the deal was not such 
a deal, you have the Consumer Affairs Weights and Measures team to help you out. 
 

Item Price Inspector Jaime Cabot went out to check some “back to school” sales for price ac-
curacy at four locations Sears; Best Buy; Five Below and Ocean State Job Lot. His mission was to 
check back packs, art and school supplies, lap tops and accessories, and some clothing that 
were advertised in flyers for these stores the week of August 15, 2016.  
 

Following the same procedure we use when doing a scanner accuracy inspection also known 
as Price Verification.  He scanned 25 items at each location which resulted in 100% accuracy 
at each location. As enforcers of the pricing of many stores in our jurisdiction we were very 
pleased at this result. 
 

However, if you ever come across a discrepancy on a purchase or if you have any questions or 
concerns regarding the performance of a commercial weighing or measuring device used for 
trade, bring it to the attention of the merchant.  If the problem is not resolved, contact the lo-
cal Weights & Measures office for advice and/or assistance.  The Barnstable Weights & 
Measures jurisdiction includes; Barnstable, Bourne, Brewster, Chatham, Dennis, Harwich, Mash-
pee, Orleans, Sandwich and Yarmouth. 
 

We can be contacted at: 508-862-4671 OR www.town.barnstable.ma.us link to Regulatory Ser-
vices, link to Consumer Affairs Division, link to Weights & Measures. 
 

Best regards,  
Jane Zulkiewicz  
Sealer of Weights and Measures 

 

News You Can Use 



News You Can Use 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE 
THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
 

Please call Lynne Poyant 
 at 508-862-4956 

or email 
barnstablebulletin@ 

town.barnstable.ma.us to 
add your name to our 

mailing list. 

Road 
Construction 

Updates 
For the most up-to-date  
information on Road 
Construction, please visit: 
www.townofbarnstable.us 
and click on the Road Work 
notices button on the  
right-hand side of the page. 

Barnstable Residents –  
become involved in your town’s government, apply for a 

position on a board, committee or commission 
 

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and  
commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen  
participation is exemplary and the Town Council appreciates 
each and every member who serves.  
 

If you are resident of Barnstable and are interested, please  
consider submitting an application. The appointments  
committee, made up of five Town Councilors, will interview  
applicants and make recommendations to the Town Council 
who vote to appoint members at their regular meetings.  
 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities: 
 

1. Agricultural Commission/ 4 members 
2. Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee /1 member 
3. Cultural Council / 3 members  
4. Disability Commission / 3 members  
5. Economic Development Commission/ 2 members 
6. Elderly & Taxation Committee/ 1 member 
7. Housing Committee/ 1 member 
8. Human Services Committee / 3 representative members 
9. Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Appeals Committee/   

2 members/1 Historical Commission Representative member 
10. Renewable Energy Commission/ 2 members 
11. Water Quality Committee / 3 members 
 

If you are a resident and registered to vote in the Town of  
Barnstable and are interested in serving on a board or  
committee,  please visit our webpage linked from the town  
website and fill out the application:  
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf, 
for a more detailed description and responsibilities of the commit-
tees listed please contact the Town Council office:   
council@town.barnstable.ma.us  or phone 508-862-4738 for more 
information.   

Join us on 
Facebook 
and Twitter! 
 

Become a fan of the Town of 
Barnstable on both 
Facebook and Twitter and 
stay in touch with all the 
Town of Barnstable 
happenings. You can get 
more information through 
the Town of Barnstable’s 
website: 
www.townofbarnstable.us. 
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Barnstable Libraries’ Corner 
 

There’s lots going on at the Village Libraries of Barnstable 
Visit a Barnstable Library today! 

 

Sturgis Library in Barnstable Village 
 www.sturgislibrary.org 
Centerville Public Library 
 www.centervillelibrary.org 
Cotuit Library 
 www.cotuitlibrary.org 
Hyannis Public Library 
 www.hyannislibrary.org 

 

Marstons Mills Public Library 
 www.mmpl.org 
 

Osterville Village Library
 www.ostervillevillagelibrary.org 
 

Whelden Memorial Library in West Barnstable 
 www.wheldenlibrary.org 

“LIKE” the Arts Barnstable Facebook page to keep up to date  
on arts and culture in ALL seven villages! 



News You Can Use 
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News from the Town Collector 
 

Where did the summer go?  This is the question we are asking in the Town Collector's office and 
I am sure many of you are asking the same question. 
 

It has been a very busy year for me and my staff and we are rapidly approaching the due 
date of the real estate and personal property tax bills for the second quarter of FY2017, which 
will be due on November 2.  PLEASE NOTE:  you should have the coupon that indicates the 
amount due for the November remit, which was mailed in the three part bill back on July 1, 
2016.  If you have any questions, please call our office at 508-862-4054.  This is the taxpayers 
responsibility!  We have been on a quarterly billing system since FY06 and many taxpayers are 
still confused.  If you have a question, it is best to call upon one of the staff members at the  
office than not to call as a delay in payment can be more expensive for the taxpayer.  Once 
again, a schedule of payments is included in your mailing of the tax bills as a reminder, which 
was: 
 

Payment Schedule for Real Estate and Personal Property Taxes for Fiscal 2017 
Preliminary Tax Bills mailed by July 1, 2016 

  First Quarter due August 1, 2016  
  Second Quarter due November 2, 2016  

Actual Tax Bills mailed by December 30, 2015 
 Third Quarter due February 1, 2017 
 Fourth Quarter due May 3, 2017 

 

Any change in ownership, mailing address or anything that needs to be changed on your bill 
should be addressed immediately with the Assessor's office.  The amount of returned mail for 
various reasons is incredible and we do our best to try to find the correct destination, but the 
staff does not have a lot of time to devote to this issue.  There are several billings that go out for 
motor vehicles and sewer rental that need to be posted along with the normal duties, leaving 
very little time to do "catch up".  The taxpayers expect a lot of the staff and we have tried to 
be most accommodating; however, the time restraint placed on the staff with the quarterly 
billing process leaves little time to be so accommodating.   
 

We wish you an enjoyable Fall season! 
 

Regards, 
Maureen E. Niemi 
Town Collector  
And Staff of Gislaine, Golda, and Laurel 

TRANSIENT DOCKAGE IS AVAILABLE (off season rates run until late October) 
Contact the Dockmasters  

 

Barnstable Harbor Marina:                     The Marina at Prince Cove:  
(508) 326-1836                                         (508) 420-3267 

Bismore Park Marina:  
(508) 790-6327 

Harbormaster’s Office:  
(508) 790-6273 

The Harbormaster’s Office would also like to remind everyone to be safe  
while enjoying your time on the water. 

PADDLERS: 
PERSONAL FLOTATION DEVISES “PFD” ARE REQUIRED  

SEPTEMBER 15 THROUGH MAY 15 



Events & Activities 

News from the Hyannis Youth and Community Center 
 

School is in session and the volleyball teams from Sturgis East and West Charter 
High School Campuses are using the Gymnasium for practices and games almost every day. There is lots 
of activity on the ice surfaces with Barnstable Youth Hockey and New England Junior Hurricanes seasons 
underway, along with the little ones involved with the Cape Cod Penguins. The Scudder Family Cafe oper-
ated by The Casual Gourmet and Top Shelf Pro Shop are now open daily during the practices and games 
so it's a great place to come and see some action with no admission charge! 
Public Skate times have shifted to our fall schedule (Normally Monday-Friday 10AM-2PM but subject 
to change) so there's lots of ice available during the school days. We welcome groups of 15 or more and 
have special group rates that make the trip very affordable ($2.50/skater, $2.50/rentals).  The Gymnasium 
is also available during most school days with some exceptions, so Open Gym times are available most 
weekdays from 12-3PM.  You must have an HYCC annual membership ($20/Residents, $40/Non-residents) 
or $5 day pass (Advance Registered Groups 15+: $2.50 ea.)  It's always best to check the schedule at 
www.townofbarnstable.us/hycc or call 508-790-6345 before you come, because the times are subject to 
change daily. Individual Gift Certificates and money-saving punch cards are now available! Ask us about 
them! Be sure to "Like" us on Facebook and "Follow" us on Twitter (@CapeCodHYCC) for all the latest up-
dates!  
The Annual HYCC Halloween Carnival will be Friday October 28th from 7:40PM-9:00PM. Admission 
is $5. Kids in Grades 4-7 can come dressed in their favorite costume and skate to the best new music and 
some creepy favorites. There will be a prize for best costume! Also, some games and maybe a few surpris-
es. For more information, please contact: George Noonan, Program Coordinator, 508-790-6345, x127, 
george.noonan@town.barnstable.ma.us  
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Senior Center Happenings 
 

 

Meet the New Town Manager                   Oct. 4, 1-2 p.m. RSVP-REQUIRED 
The Barnstable Senior Center is honored to host Town Manager, Mark Ells.   Mr. Ells 
became Town Manager July 1, 2016. He will be here to discuss his goals for Barnstable going forward and 
listen to your thoughts, ideas and answer questions.  
Artist Opening & Reception, The Maritime Models by Charlie Fox Oct. 5, 10-11 a.m. RSVP-Free   
Charlie Fox taught art in W. Hartford for 50 years after serving as a nose gunner in the Air Force during 
World War II. He is a first rate model ship builder whose work spans 70+ years. His work is in many museums 
including the Smithsonian, Mariners Museum, Mystic Seaport Museum of America and the Sea and the U.S. 
Coast Guard Museum. Don’t miss this opportunity to see Mr. Fox’s work on display at the BSC. 
Yogalates with Michelle NEW                                                  Oct. 6-Nov. 17, 5-6 p.m. Fee-$42 
Come and try this class that will help you build your stamina and strengthen your core for balance and 
strength. Enjoy this class where east meets west. It effectively merges the ancient practice of Yoga from 
the east with the core stabilizing, posture enhancing dynamics of Pilates from the west. Wear comfortable 
clothes, shoes and bring water. 
Getting to Know LGBTQ Families:  A Program & Discussion      Oct. 27, 4-to 6 p.m. RSVP-Free 
Join us for an engaging talk and discussion – beginning with a video of Zach Wahls speaking to a  
conference last fall when he spoke about his own family life, growing up with two lesbian mothers.  As a 
high school student, Zach acquired some fame when he testified before the Iowa state legislature during 
their marriage equality debate.  He is charming, humorous and deeply insightful in describing the joys, the 
difficulties (largely imposed by discrimination in the broader society), and the myths of family life when one 
or more members of the family is lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender or questioning. Following a viewing of 
his 45-min. talk, a panel of distinguished Cape Cod leaders will discuss their own experiences, and  
entertain audience questions. 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Barnstable Senior Center.  Visit the 
Senior Center page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-862-4750. 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.  
Visit the HYCC page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345. 
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BARNSTABLE’S OPEN BUDGET 

Explore Expenditure Budgets: Amounts as of June 30th for fiscal 2016 

 
  

Summary: The town of Barnstable’s fiscal 2016 year ended June 30th expended 94% of the entire expenditure budget for both General 
Fund and Enterprise Funds combined. 

  
Explore Revenue Budgets:  Amounts as of June 30th for fiscal 2016. 

  

 
Summary: The town of Barnstable’s fiscal 2016 year ended June 30th received 101% of the entire revenue budget for both General Fund 
and Enterprise Funds combined, 
  

The Town of Barnstable’s operating and capital budgets are now online at http://budget.townofbarnstable.us 
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News You Can Use 

HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS 
According to the Cape Cod Emergency Preparedness Handbook:  “Of all the natural disasters that 
might affect Cape Cod, hurricanes have the potential to cause the most property  
damage and loss of life if adequate planning and preparation is not undertaken.” 
   There is much you can do to better prepare yourself and your loved ones in the event we  
experience a significant weather emergency.  In general, it is recommended that you do the fol-
lowing at the onset of Hurricane Season (officially started June 1st) here on Cape Cod: 
 

1. Make a disaster plan for yourself, your family and your pets.   
Be sure you review it carefully with all members of your family. 

2. Compile a Disaster Survival Kit. 
3. Familiarize yourself with the flood risk in your area, as well as the location of the nearest  

emergency shelter. 
4. Be prepared, ready and willing to follow the explicit directions of emergency preparedness. 

The Emergency Survival Kit 
Should meet the needs of  

yourself and your family for at least 72 hours. 
 Non-perishable packaged or canned foods 

that require little or no preparation.  Don’t 
forget a can opener! (Soup, peanut butter, 
canned juices, vegetables, crackers, jelly, 
trail mix, etc.) 

 One gallon of water per person per day,   
extra for pets.  Store water in sterile, plastic 
containers such as empty soft drink bottles.  
Be sure to change every six months. 

 A basic first aid kit. 
 Battery operated radio and flashlight with 

extra batteries. 

Remember, in the event of a severe storm: 
1. Secure all outdoor objects. 
2. Stay away from windows. 
3. Fill your tubs and sinks with water to use in your 

toilets if necessary. 
4. Keep an eye on vulnerable neighbors. 
5. If you are asked to evacuate, don’t hesitate to do 

so! 

The Emergency Shelter Location for the 
Town of Barnstable is: 

Barnstable Intermediate School, 895 Falmouth 
Road (Route 28), Hyannis (pets allowed) 

 

Our designated Emergency Alert Radio Station is 
WQRC 99.9 FM.  WBZ 1030 AM is the  

alternate station. 

Fall Walking Weekend 
Supporting the Pathways Program in Barnstable, the Town’s Land Acquisition and Preservation 
Committee is spearheading this walk series over Columbus Day holiday weekend.  Walkers are  
invited to join a walk in these special places in our Town.  Details on each walk can be found on 
the Town of Barnstable’s website: www.town.barnstable.ma.us or by phoning Carol Puckett at  
508-862-4785. 
 

Friday, October 7; 10:00am:  Crooked Cartway in West Barnstable/ Marstons Mills  
 led by Farley Lewis 
Friday, October 7; 1:00pm:  Meetinghouse Farm in West Barnstable  

led by Russ Norton, Agriculture & Horticulture Extension Educator, Cape Cod Cooperative 
Extension 

Saturday, October 8; 10:00am:  Crocker Neck in Cotuit led by Gil Newton 
Saturday, October 8; 8:00am:  Old Neck Lane/ Cape Cod Community College led by Kris Clark 
Sunday, October 9; 9:00am:  Santuit Preserve in Cotuit led by Phyllis Miller and Steve Gould 
Monday, October 9; 9:00am:  Hathaway’s Pond in Hyannis led by Naturalist Mary Richmond 
Monday, October 10;  1:00pm:  Sandy Neck in West Barnstable  

led by Sandy Neck Ranger, Sean Kortis 



October 2016October 2016  Board and Committee MeetingsBoard and Committee Meetings  

Meeting        TIME            Room 
Monday, 10/3 
Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting    5:30 PM         SCR 
Tuesday, 10/4 
Airport Infrastructure Sub-Committee Meeting     4:30 PM    Airport 
Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM           HR 
Wednesday, 10/5      
Airport Finance Sub-Committee Meeting     8:30 AM    Airport 
Student Council Meeting       6:00 PM           HR 
School Committee Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Thursday, 10/6 
Formal Site Plan Review Meeting      9:00 AM           HR 
Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Tuesday, 10/11 
Conservation Commission Hearing      3:00 PM                       HR 
Board of Assessors Meeting       4:45 PM  Assessor’s Office 
Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting    7:00 PM    GMCR 
Wednesday, 10/12 
Mid Cape Cultural Council Meeting      6:30 PM    GMCR 
Old King’s Highway Historic District Committee Meeting    6:30 PM     WB Community 
Barnstable Youth Commission      6:30 PM     HYCC  
Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing      7:00 PM           HR 
Monday, 10/17 
Recreation Commission Meeting      5:30 PM           HR 
Licensing Authority Hearing        9:30 AM           HR 
Sandy Neck Board Meeting       7:30 PM         SCR 
Tuesday, 10/18 
Public Works and Water Pollution Control Joint Meeting    1:00 PM                  DPW Conf Room 
Hyannis Water Board Meeting      3:00 PM     GMCR      
Airport Commission Meeting      4:00 PM    Airport 
Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting     4:00 PM                        SCR                  
Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM           HR 
Wednesday, 10/19 
Council on Aging Meeting       9:00 AM       Senior Center 
Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting                  10:00 AM       Senior Center 
Water Resources Advisory Committee Meeting    5:30 PM           HR 
Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting  6:30 PM         SCR 
Shellfish Committee Meeting      7:30 PM       Senior Center 
Thursday, 10/20 
Formal Site Plan Review Meeting      9:00 AM           HR 
Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Monday, 10/24 
Community Preservation Committee Meeting     5:30 PM           HR 
Homelessness Committee Meeting       6:00 PM         SCR 
Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting    7:00 PM    GMCR 
Planning Board Meeting        7:00 PM            HR 
Tuesday, 10/25 
Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting   2:30 PM         SCR 
Board of Health Meeting       3:00 PM           HR 
Waterways Committee Meeting      7:00 PM         SCR 
Wednesday, 10/26 
Barnstable Youth Commission      6:30 PM     HYCC  
Old King’s Highway Historic District Committee Meeting    6:30 PM    WB Community 
Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing      7:00 PM            HR 
Thursday, 10/27 
MASS DOT Hearing on Route 28 and Osterville-West Barnstable Road   7:00 PM            HR 
 

 
Please see Location Key on next page.   

Please note that meetings are subject to change.   
For most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us   
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MEETING LOCATION KEY: 
 

Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport 
Meeting Room 
Assessor= Assessor’s Office 
GMCR = Growth Management 
Conference Room, 3rd floor of Town 
Hall 
HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town 
Hall 
Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Fair 
Grounds /Golf Course Clubhouse 
Procurement= Procurement  
Conference Room 

SCR = Selectmen’s Conference Room, 
2nd floor of Town Hall 
Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Road, 
Hyannis 
SGCR = Structures & Grounds 
Conference Room 
TCCR = Town Council Conference 
Room 
WB Community = West Barnstable 
Community Building,Route 149 
For more information, visit the town 
website at:  

www.townofbarnstable.us 
THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ANY OF THESE 

MEETINGS! 

Barnstable is listening! 
 

Visit our virtual town hall to share your ideas that will help improve our town. 
 
 
 
 
 

www.BarnstableiForum.com 

The Town of Barnstable offers  
streaming video of Channel 18 and video 

on Demand on the town website. 
 
 
 

www.townofBarnstable.us 
 

Be sure to tune to CH18 for the latest 
episodes of:  
 

“Barnstable This Morning” 
“Barnstable Today”  
“The Compass”  
“Barnstable Now”-Youth Program 
 

Is there a topic you would like 
to see 

covered on CH18? 
Email your suggestion to: 

btm@town.barnstable.ma.us 

Notice to our Subscribers: 
 

We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who  
receive it electronically.  The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office may 
take up to two weeks to deliver.  If you wish to transfer your subscription to the electronic 
edition, please email us at barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.  
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Barnstable Recreation Division  
presents: 

 

Saturday, October 22, 2016 
11:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Barnstable Intermediate School 
(BIS / Old Hyannis Middle) 

CAFETERIA 
Magic, Mystery and spooky fun  

for the whole family! 

 
 

Trick or Treat Hunt: Free 
Kids come in costume 

Food: $1/$2 
Carnival Games: $1 

Craft Table: Free 
Sensory Activities: Free 

Novelties: $1 
Entertainment: Free 

Spooky magic show with  
The Amazing Richard 

 
Barnstable Recreation: 

508-790-6345 


